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WSWS Officer and Committee Report (Reno Conference Meeting 2012)
Office or Committee Name: Business Manager/Treasurer
Officer or Chairperson Name and Committee Members:  Phil Banks
Date of Preparation (include year):   March 2, 2012
Activities during the Year:  
   During the year, I paid all bills, filed the required tax forms, maintained the membership list, and provided registration services for the Reno annual meeting and associated symposium, the 2011 and 2012 Noxious Weed Short Course, and the EBIPM Field School.  The current financial status of WSWS will be presented to the Board and the Members at the Business Meeting.  As of February 29, 2012, we have $ 331,939.32 in capital with an additional asset of $ 39,226.50 in unsold Weeds of the West inventory (we have already made a down payment of $ 58,945.00 for reprinting).  We have approximately 50 copies in the WSWS Office and 2,500 at the University of Wyoming.  We sold approximately 3,000 books during the year.  We have started reprinting (10,000 copies) at a cost of $ 117,890.00 ($11.79/book delivered).  By action of the Board at the summer meeting, 9100 copies will be delivered to the WSWS Business office and 900 copies will be delivered to the Univ. of Wyoming.  We posted a positive return on our RBC investments of over $4,000.00 and received proceeds of $6,325.00 from the EBIPM course.  We lost approximately $8,600.00 on the Noxious Weed Short Course. 

   Pre-registration for the Reno meeting has gone very smoothly although slow.  As of 3/2/2012, we have 260 registrations (41 students, 218 regular members), 6 spouse registrations and 2 registrations for the Downy Brome Symposium.  The Peppermill Hotel has been very accommodating for our needs and responsive to requests.  The Local Arrangements Chair, Tina Mudd, was not able to complete the duties due to her relocation in a new job.   The Business Manger’s office has assumed most of these duties and will work with Jesse Richardson during the meeting to handle troubleshooting activities and enlisted the student scholarship winners to assist with registration and poster room set-up and teardown.  
    I worked with the Site Selection Committee for the 2015 meeting.  They asked me to send the RFP to hotels in Seattle, Portland, Salt Lake City, Spokane, and Boise.  We received nine proposals which were summarized and sent to the committee.  The committee chose the Portland Hilton as the top choice and a contract has been prepared for approval of the Board of Directors.
Recommendations for Board Action: 
1.  A Weeds of the West sales committee needs to be created to enhance the sales of our publication.  Sales out of the Business Office will need to be at least 1000 books/year to justify the storage of the large number of books out our location.
Budget Needs:  The estimated budget for 2011-12 is attached.  
Suggestions for the Future:  Future estimates of our Weeds of the West assets (inventory on hand) will use the print cost of the books instead of the estimated sale price of the books.  
Suggested Changes in Operating Guide:  None.
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